June 18, 1992

3125 Tecumseh River Road Lansing, MI 48906

Dear Deb and Jerry,

Thanks for arranging our family get-together, even if the weather didn't cooperate. My lawn was dried up when we got back - they'd had nothing but sunshine in Michigan since we left. But last night we got severe thunderstorms.

We got to Mammoth Cave too late for any of the guided tours, so we took the short self-guided tour and took the boat ride on the Green River. Saw several deer on the boat ride. Part of the reason we got there so late is that we stopped for lunch at a resort just outside of Park City. It was a nice place, up on a hill, with a great view. It was buffet style for about \$7 each, so we gorged ourselves.

After the boat ride, we took Tom to the airport in Nashville then stayed the night at a Ramada Inn. On Monday, we visited the zoo in Louisville. We stayed in Indianapolis Monday night and on the way out of Indiana on Tuesday we stopped at Mounds State Park. They think the Indians built the mounds for ceremonies. The mounds aren't spectacular, but the park is nice and it gave us a chance to get out and walk around. We got home at 6:00, and since it was so nice out, we had Dayna's boyfriend drive us downtown and we canoed back home.